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Principal’s Corner
Hello Pumas,


It is that time of year again for school to start, and after the last school
year, I feel it can only get better from here! This year, as a staff, we will
focus on, "DIG- Deliberate, Inspire, and Going", as quoted by Brene
Brown. We are committed to our journey of building a culture of
excellence by being deliberate with our practice and support of students
and families, finding inspiration from our entire community, and going on improving our practice and
service to our students. Thank you for allowing us to DIG a little deeper with your children to learn
more about them and ourselves. We are excited to get going on this new year!


We are also looking forward to welcoming Dustin Bailey to our Puma family as our new Vice-Principal.
Please see below for more information about Mr. Bailey's background.


School begins on August 11th which is an early release Wednesday with a start time of 8:00 AM and
dismissal of 1:15 PM. Mondays, Tuesdays, Thursdays, and Fridays instructional hours are from 8:00-
2:15. Students need to be seated in class by 8:00 AM.


On August 5th, we will have our new student orientation and 6th grade orientation. All new students
should report to PG Multipurpose Room/Cafeteria by 8:40 AM with a start time of 8:45 AM: This
includes 6th graders and new 7th and 8th graders. The new parent orientation will be August 10th,
5:30 PM in the multipurpose room.

6th grade orientation 8:45-12:00
New 7th & 8th grade student orientation 8:45-9:40



All parents can refer to the following slide show for more details on the most important Puma
General Information.
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1_dfd-eW513MOdk9ESyg9Ny4BprlxyUIG6w1xSSjS5IE/edit?
usp=sharing

All guardians are asked to read the handbook located on our webpage or by following the link below.
The handbook contains a larger scope of school rules, procedures, and expectations, etc...
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1stP7pQIDBOePkcPUY_s-Az7n4POluQ7e/view?usp=sharing



During Puma Walk, on August 5th, families will have a chance to purchase yearbooks, tentatively
register for transportation, pre-pay for lunches, support PTO, purchase spirit gear, purchase PE
clothing, learn about athletics, purchase AVID Binders, confirm student data, update vaccinations, and

https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1_dfd-eW513MOdk9ESyg9Ny4BprlxyUIG6w1xSSjS5IE/edit?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1stP7pQIDBOePkcPUY_s-Az7n4POluQ7e/view?usp=sharing
https://s.smore.com/u/ae9949c2cfe105c3d698ede9c43cdc2c.jpg


receive schedules, and they can visit the library to pick up textbooks at designated times. Please note,
guardians have to update the student data confirmation before students can receive schedules.
Parents can follow the directions listed below in this newsletter. The link to the parent portal will open
August 1st and is located at https://aeries.rescueusd.org/rusdportal/LoginParent.aspx See Puma
Walk Flier below.
Puma Walk:



Bring Cash or check. No ATM/Credit Cards accepted
1:00-3:00 in Gym
Masks are required while in doors at schools





In this newsletter you will find:

Student School Year Calendar Start Time, Dismissal Time, & Parking Lot Procedures
Vice Principal Introduction
Student data confirmation directions (emergency contact updating) click here
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1TNf4tEu0N1IbCbMx6rj6kUxuzpA5O-
7T_b8S1NLQvSg/edit?usp=sharing
Misc. Info (including the needed 7th grade vaccinations for 7th graders to begin school)
Current Mask information from Superintendent Shoemake
District Student Calendar
Parking Lot Procedures
Puma Walk Flier



Dates to Remember:

New Student Orientation August 5
Schedules available in Aries evening of August 5th; Parents need to update Student Data
Information (emergency card, etc...) portal open August 1st
https://aeries.rescueusd.org/rusdportal/LoginParent.aspx
Back to School Night August 10th 5:30-8:00 (Schedule listed below)
First day of school August 11 8:00-1:15
August 12th, 19th, 26th College Spirit Wear
August 13th, 20th, 27th Puma Spirit Wear
September 1st School Picture Day
Please refer to our website calendar throughout the month for updates
http://www.pleasantgrovepumas.org/Calendar/index.html



GO PUMAS!


Sincerely,


Vera Morris, Principal
Dustin Bailey Vice Principal

https://aeries.rescueusd.org/rusdportal/LoginParent.aspx
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1TNf4tEu0N1IbCbMx6rj6kUxuzpA5O-7T_b8S1NLQvSg/edit?usp=sharing
https://aeries.rescueusd.org/rusdportal/LoginParent.aspx
http://www.pleasantgrovepumas.org/Calendar/index.html


Bell Schedules
Regular Days & Early Release
Wednesday

Minimum Days Instructional Times
Start Times & Dismissal

Vice Principal Mr. Bailey
Dear Pleasant Grove Families,


My name is Dustin Bailey and I’m excited to join the Puma’s as Vice Principal. I’ve spent the last 6 years
as Director of Education at a non-profit working with at-risk and high needs kids across the state. I
look forward to joining an outstanding team at Pleasant Grove with a mission of serving students and
families in my home community.


I am fortunate to have a beautiful, brilliant wife and three wonderful children. Like many in our
community, we have a deep love for kayaking and the Sacramento Kings! I look forward to being able
to play basketball at lunch with kids and have positive interactions with the student body and
community.


As a Rescue Union parent, I have always valued and admired the compassion, care, and determination
of their teachers and leadership to uphold a standard of excellence. Having the privilege of being
entrusted to serve children in a supportive community has been my life mission. I’m eager to get to
know the students and their families. Alongside Principal Morris and the tremendous staff at Pleasant
Grove, I’m ready to continue the work on maintaining high academic standards and character building
for our growing citizens. Go Pumas!


Vice Principal Mr. Bailey
dbailey@rescueusd.org

Misc. Information
Phone Use: CELL PHONES are allowed at school but are to be TURNED OFF when arriving in the
morning until the end of the school day. Please make arrangements for transportation, etc., with your
student before school to alleviate the need for the phone to be used. If a student feels ill, they need to
come to the office. They need to be authorized by staff to call or text from their cell phone and should
not call or text from a classroom or bathroom.
*See handbook for more details on school procedures and rules
https://drive google com/file/d/1stP7pQIDBOePkcPUY s Az7n4POluQ7e/view?usp=sharing

https://s.smore.com/u/cf18/533f406668c8285a6e3a4a331960947e.png
https://s.smore.com/u/7d2b/78346ee7aa8f20d07388db98a258037a.png
https://s.smore.com/u/676c/fbbb2ae09610e9968fe728cf534f636d.png
mailto:dbailey@rescueusd.org
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1stP7pQIDBOePkcPUY_s-Az7n4POluQ7e/view?usp=sharing


Planners: Each student will be provided with daily planner to keep in their binders to be used for the
school year. The Student Handbook and other valuable information are included in this document.
Students are expected to keep track of assignments in this planner and share this information with
their parents.
Online Registration and Student Information Update: Please ensure you have completed the on-line
registration process on the Aeries parent portal (information to be sent on August 1 from Mr. Rene
Buenrostro). Aeries is the student database where attendance and report card can be accessed.
Aeries is also where parents update contact information. The portal will be open on August 1st to all
parents to update personal contacts, address changes, and emergency contact information. Please
login to make changes please login to: https://aeries.rescueusd.org/rusdportal
Riding Bikes/scooters to School: A bike rack is available for students near the front office. Students
must provide their own locks. By law, students who ride bikes need to wear a helmet. Please walk bikes
while on campus and park bikes in the rack rather than against fences. Skateboards are not allowed
at school and should not be used to ride to or from school.
Schedule Changes: Administration may make some required schedule changes as we start the year.
The changes will be made with the least disruption possible to the student schedules. These changes
will take place in the first few weeks or so of school as enrollment solidifies. We will not be able to make
schedule changes based on requests for particular teachers or a particular order of classes. Thank
you for your patience and understanding. If you are unsure of your schedule change request, please
feel free to email vmorris@rescueusd.org
Absent Students: Attendance is one of the key factors in your child being successful in school and
maximizing our funding from the state. Please consult the attached school calendar that can also be
found on our website when planning vacations and making appointments. If your student is absent,
please call the school to notify the school of the absence and the reason – (530) 672-4400. If you do
not contact us, the absence may be unexcused.
Checking Students Out of School: If you need to check your student out of school before the end of
the school day, you will need to come into the office to sign your student out. Whenever possible,
please send a note with your student so that they can leave class at the appropriate time. This will cut
down on the time required for us to send a student aide to retrieve them. Your student will be called to
the office when a parent/guardian arrives at the office and not prior.
Drop Off and Pick-up: There are many parents who drive their children to and from school. In order to
make drop off and pick up as timely and safe as possible, please allow extra time for the inevitable
traffic on Green Valley Road. Please follow all signs and the flow of traffic. Students should be ready to
exit the car upon pulling up to the sidewalk in front of the school. Please remind students to look both
ways if they are crossing through the parking lot. Please never allow students to exit car on a red curb.
This is not legal and backs up traffic.
Grade Level Policies and Supply Lists: Teachers will email out all required supplies & class grading
information. We are an AVID school and students will be required to stay organized and have regular
binder organization checks. All students are required to have a binder with the following items/tools
for success in them on a daily basis. Fully stocked AVID Binders will be for sale at the Puma Walk for a
$15 donation. If you need support with the supplies, please let the school know so we can assist.
AVID Binder needed supplies include:
2 1/2 inch three ring binder, 

3 ring pencil pouch,
1 Sheet protector, 

1 red and 1 black or blue pen, 

2 different colored highlighters, glue stick, 

5 tab colored dividers, college ruled paper, 

PG student planner (provided by school), 

small student scissors,

Earbuds,

Pencils

https://aeries.rescueusd.org/rusdportal
mailto:vmorris@rescueusd.org


Immunization Information for Parents of 7th Grade Students: California state law requires that all
students entering 7th grade show proof that they received TWO Varicella immunizations and one
Tdap booster (after age seven) before they are allowed to start school. In addition, a personal belief
exemption is no longer valid for students entering the 7th grade. All students entering 7th grade must
be fully immunized or have a written medical exemption from their doctor for any immunizations.
Please email or bring your child’s updated immunization record to the school office as soon as
possible.
Lunches: Breakfast and lunch will continue to be free throughout this school year. To support our
funding and make sure our schools have the most funding possible, all families need to fill out this
form. Thank you in advance. https://family.titank12.com/income-form/new?identifier=7Q4S3M
Bus Schedule: Bus schedules, routes, and bus passes are available on the district website:
www.rescueusd.org Or Click Here! They are currently being updated
New Family Orientation:
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1Yknl7uxNjcjpWIL2Kq5BMDocv_qwQ9oxjgOztf4DSfE/edit?
usp=sharing


https://family.titank12.com/income-form/new?identifier=7Q4S3M
http://www.rescueusd.org/index.html
http://www.rescueusd.org/Departments/Transportation/Bus-Pass-Fee-Information/index.html
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1Yknl7uxNjcjpWIL2Kq5BMDocv_qwQ9oxjgOztf4DSfE/edit?usp=sharing
https://s.smore.com/u/ac6e/db3f3374a34d62bd275f1f6838a1fae6.png
https://s.smore.com/u/d00f/3eb7972a61c664f14b92bb1a83ccc2be.png
https://s.smore.com/u/0ec0/07a5b26f9442716c3ba88fa96b5d7dcb.png


Superintendent Jim Shoemake's Message to Parents (Mask
update paragraph 3)
(Message Sent to Parents July 21st)



https://www.cdph.ca.gov/Pages/contact_us.aspx?fbclid=IwAR2d4t1iju2sRh2LwrhoMNg-UE5IqM1IN5Es9UgAmx_cdzrNDHCXn3YS9BI#err0242f3ab-d80c-49fd-a812-8462abbde56e


Parking Lot Flow of Traffic & Procedures
1) Vehicles can either exit onto Green Valley with a right turn or exit at the stop light to turn left or
right.
2) Vehicles that use the center lane in front of the office will need to turn left when clear of oncoming
entrance traffic, and exit the lot at the stop light.
3) Vehicles entering the parking lot in the center lane will need to turn right upon entrance. No straight
through traffic permitted.
4) Students need to be ready to exit vehicle upon their turn in the parking lot line. No exiting on a red
curb or parking on red curbs. This will help the flow of traffic.
Please reference map below.



Puma Walk
If you are unable to attend, all items can be picked up or purchased at a later date and time in the
office and/or online.




